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[bookmark: _Hlk33195582]	ASTLEY PARISH COUNCIL	
			
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of Astley Parish Council, Wednesday 29th March 2021 
 at 7.30pm.
(Remote Meeting using Zoom)

PRESENT
Councillors K Lloyd (Chair), E Bedell, S Robinson, M Colclough, 
	
Also Present:
G Power (Locum Clerk), 2 members of public


1. APOLOGIES 
Apologies received from Cllr A. Wheeler.
	
2.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
	None received.

3. 	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
	With regard to Planning Application Reference 21/01374/FUL, a member of public expressed concern over the increase in traffic and congestion should this application be granted.

4.	PLANNNG APPLICATION 

	21/01374/FUL 
	Erection of a new foodstore, associated car parking, access, landscaping and a substation | Proposed Development Land South Of Battlefield Roundabout Battlefield Shrewsbury Shropshire:
	https://pa.shropshire.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=QQ24VOTD06Z00

	Cllr A Wheeler had forwarded her comments by email, saying that her concerns are with traffic congestion both in and out, impacting on the Battlefield roundabout and Whitchurch Road, which are already heavily congested at peak hours. 

	A lengthy discussion took place in which the councillors referred to a number of documents that had been uploaded on Shropshire Council Planning Portal (in relation to this planning application).  The council discussed their responsibility not only to residents but to all road users,
	expressing concern for:

1. The safety of pedestrians and vehicle users. 

2. Increase in traffic and congestion were thought to be a major concern in an area already experiencing congestion. 

3. Validity of old 2017 data for traffic assessment seriously questioned. The Council questioned the validity of data from 2017 used for assessing figures. Much new housing and increased traffic issues has arisen especially pre March 2020 Covid lockdown. The Council also noted that the North West Relief Road had not been taken into consideration, submitted to Shropshire Council Planning in February this year. It is The Council’s opinion that more recent data should be used when making such assessments. Therefore this assessment is seriously flawed.

4. Number of “new / prime” trips suspiciously low. Assessment states only 10% will be “New” trips. It is believed that the vast majority of Tesco’s traffic are “New” trips. 

5. Northern Relief Road not accounted for, at all. This is mentioned again, at it will create such a significant increase in traffic on top of what of what this application will create.

6. Significant increase in Litter 

Due to the above reasons:

RESOLVED: Astley Parish Council OBJECTS to this planning application:
	
	Concerns that should this application be approved:

	1. There will be more congestion, restricting access to any point of Battlefield Roundabout.
	2. Safety issues on entering or exiting the site.
	3. Doubtful that 2017 data used for assessment of figures is valid.
	4. The North West Relief Road had not been taken into consideration.
	5. There will be an increase in litter.
	
The meeting was closed at 8.35pm.


  						Signed by Chairman ………………………………………..

Gail Power, Locum Parish Clerk     		Draft Minutes 29th March 2021	astleypc@hotmail.co.uk
 		                                               
